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BOIL WATER NOTICE RESCINDED FOR  
SOUTHERN PART OF MARCO ISLAND 

 
(April 1, 2024) As of 10:30am on April 1, 2024, the boil water notice for the southern portion of 
Marco Island has been rescinded.  The area impacted by this boil water notice included areas west 
and south of the Winterberry Bridge, and south of Winterberry Drive and South Barfield Drive. 
 
The boil water notice was put in place early on March 30th after a failure at the South Water 
Treatment Plan which caused a pump to shut down leading to low pressure in the water lines. 
The notice was issued as a precaution until water samples were collected and analyzed. This was 
done because any loss in water pressure creates the possibility of harmful bacteria entering the 
lines.  The water tests came back clear.  
 

  We apologize for the inconvenience to our residents over the holiday weekend.  
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